SAC Meeting

3:45-4:50

Osceola Magnet School

Nov. 12th, 2019

Attendance: Scott Simpson, Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Amber DelTufo, Cindy Rodriguez, Gali Dupay, Michael Greto, Le Kooc, Craig McCoy, Kelly Eaker, Rachel Riley, Jessica D'Elia, Amy Hrynyk, Carrie DeLuca, Nate Brucker, Eduardo Leal, and Chimere Cave.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made Mike Greto to approve October's minutes and seconded by Nate Bruckner.

Vote for use of SAC Funds- Terri Rollins let us know that funds approved last year for ELA resources, have been in use for interventions for ELA this school year. As we look at our students' data in Tier 1 and 2, we see a consistent need for improvement in vocabulary. Several teachers have been using Wordly Wise at our school to try it out. Terri Rollins is requesting a one-time purchase of one Wordly Wise Teacher's Edition and Student Edition per grade levels 3rd, 4th and 5th for \$278.71. A motion to approve the request was made by Nate Bruckner and seconded by Mike Greto. Discussion was given to supplement this request with reams of paper. Craig McCoy made a motion to buy 25 cases of paper to use school wide for teachers to supplement consumable curriculum. It was seconded by Rachel Riley. Both votes were approved unanimously.

PTA Report: The Fall Festival went well. They are working on the School of Excellence application now. Science Night and the PTA meeting is on Dec. 5th. The 2020-2021 elections committee will be elected at the PTA meeting, and they will help select members for next year's board.

Fundraising & Budget: We are starting to build momentum with banner sales. We have lowered the cost of the banners with a new printer we are outsourcing to do the work. Banners now cost us \$75 a banner. We have grossed \$2150 and netted about \$2000. Our balance, before approved funds, was \$4,563.75 and our Singapore balance is still \$6,000. Janine requested money for printing of a fundraising flyer that went home at the beginning of the school year for \$39.54. Craig McCoy made a motion to approve these funds and Nate Bruckner seconded them motion. The funds were approved unanimously. Rachel Riley offered to buy colored paper and make flyers to send home after Nate Bruckner discusses the banner opportunity at our next PTA meeting. Craig McCoy offered to purchase a banner that says, "Your Ad Here", our school logo and contact information to the front office.

Singapore Math Report- Recently we've had teachers from VBE come to visit our campus and sit in on several teachers Singapore Math lessons. Following their observations, our teachers met with them to give guidance with using Singapore instructional strategies. Next month, Scott will be requesting \$2,500 in funds for Singapore Math Training on Mar. 18th and \$2,820 for training for two new teachers in June.

Principal's Report: The Kindergarten playground has been resurfaced and trees were kept in place. Plans are also in place regarding restructuring our car pick-up. Double lanes will go in place next week. We will look at its impact on traffic flow. Craig McCoy brought up parent concerns regarding room 514. Mr. Simpson stated that changes were already in place and he asked that we give it a month to look for improvement.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:50.